Minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting
March 7, 2023

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chairman, and Chris Garcia

The Selectmen’s Meeting came to order at 5:30PM. The Selectmen reviewed and approved payroll and the
payment of bills. The minutes of the February 21, 2023 were read and approved. An insurance option for
Medicare D will be added to the Town’s insurance program: there is no cost to the Town to add this option.
Miscellaneous correspondence was read and discussed.

The Town received notice from the NHDOT that bridge aid is being restored but these funds will not be
available until 2027. The Selectmen tabled this discussion for now and will discuss it at a future meeting
when the full Board is in attendance.

The schedule of the upcoming Town Meeting was discussed initially with items to be put on the agenda.

The Selectmen approved the Town Clerk adding completed Planning and Zoning applications to the Town's
website in order for abutters to have access to any applications that are in the process of discussions.

A subpoena requesting materials in an unrelated lawsuit was discussed. It was noted that Strafford is one of
many towns receiving the request. This issue may be discussed in more detail at a future meeting when the
full Board in attendance.

The property owner that had brought forth a concern about a stone wall in Town will be contacted after the
Town meeting to meet with the Board.

Employee notices of pay rate have been written. The Selectmen discussed several employee contracts.

At this time a motion was made by Lynn Sweet and seconded by Chris Garcia to enter into a non-public
session pursuant to RSA 91-A:3 1l (a). Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Chris Garcia - Aye
The Board entered non-public session 6:29PM

A motion was made by Lynn Sweet to leave non-public session and seconded by Chris Garcia to return to
public session. Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Chris Garcia - Aye
Public session reconvened at 6:42PM.
No votes were taken or decisions were made during the non-public session.

A motion was made by Chris Garcia and seconded by Lynn Sweet to seal the minutes of the non-public
session. Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Chris Garcia - Aye

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made, seconded, and voted on to adjourn. The meeting
adjourned at 6:49PM.



